Board of Selectmen
TOWN OF CHESTERFIELD, NH

SELECTMEN’S NON-PUBLIC SESSION #2
November 3, 2021

Gary Winn, Fran Shippee and Kelli Hanzalik were present.

Gary Winn opened the non-public session to discuss salary details for Matt Beauregard, Alissa
Thompson and Chris Lord.

Matt Beauregard received a raise in March. Discussion ensued as to whether he was due another
raise. The board needs to discuss his working hours with him as well.

Chris Lord will be getting no increase at this time. He will receive the 4.3% COLA increase in
March. Hanzalik will meet with him to discuss his contract.

Thompson’s salary was discussed.

2018 $52,000.00
2019 $55,721.12
2020 $61,753.64  $1187.57/week
2021 $63,119.68  $1,213.84/week

Fran Shippee moved that we give Thompson a 3% raise to $1250.26. Kelli Hanzalik seconded
the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

The board will meet with her. Her status with her degree in uncertain.

Gary Winn moved to leave Non-Public Session #2. The motion was seconded by Fran Shippee
and passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted;

Gary Winn
Board of Selectmen Chairman
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